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BACKGROUND: Hypotension induced by combined spinal epidural anesthesia in
parturient with hypertensive disorders of pregnancy (HDP) can easily compromise
blood supply to vital organs including uteroplacental perfusion and result in
fetal distress. The aim of this study was to investigate whether the
goal-directed fluid therapy (GDFT) with LiDCO rapid system can improve
well-being of both HDP parturient and their babies.

METHODS: Fifty-two stable HDP parturient scheduled for elective cesarean
delivery were recruited. After loading with 10 ml/kg lactated Ringer's solution
(LR), parturient were randomized to the GDFT and control group. In the GDFT
group, individualized fluid therapy was guided by increase in stroke volume
(ΔSV) provided via LiDCO rapid system. The control group received the routine
fluid therapy. The primary endpoints included maternal hypotension and the doses
of vasopressors administered prior to fetal delivery. The secondary endpoints
included umbilical blood gas abnormalities and neonatal adverse events.
RESULTS: The severity of HDP was similar between two groups. The total LR
infusion (P < 0.01) and urine output (P < 0.05) were higher in the GDFT group
than in the control group. Following twice fluid challenge tests, the systolic
blood pressure, mean blood pressure, cardiac output and SV in the GDFT group

were significantly higher, and the heart rate was lower than in the control
group. The incidence of maternal hypotension and doses of phenylephrine used
prior to fetal delivery were significantly higher in the control group than in
the GDFT group (P < 0.01). There were no differences in the Apgar scores between
two groups. In the control group, the mean values of pH in umbilical artery/vein
were remarkably decreased (P < 0.05), and the incidences of neonatal hypercapnia
and hypoxemia were statistically increased (P < 0.05) than in the GDFT group.
CONCLUSIONS: Dynamic responsiveness guided fluid therapy with the LiDCO rapid
system may provide potential benefits to stable HDP parturient and their babies.

